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Dear Parents, 
  

Thank you to everyone for making the opening of the 2022 – 2023 
school year a smooth one.  It is a pleasure to welcome our new and 
existing families to our A+ school!  Sweetwater Elementary is an 
outstanding school thanks to our hard working students, dedicated 
teachers and staff, and supportive parents. 
 
 
Next week you will receive a flyer on the benefits of homework.  
Here at Sweetwater Elementary, we have always had specific               
reasons and goals for having homework.  We continue to do                   
everything we can to provide a sound and balanced education for 
our students. 
 
 
Please keep this issue of The Pelican Press handy for important 
information.  The link to Pelican Press will be posted on our website 
at the beginning of each month, as well as our Sweetwater Face-
book page and PTA Facebook page. 
 
 
As always, we appreciate your support and cooperation. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Tamara Hopkins 
Tamara Hopkins, Principal                                                                                                                                              
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Coffee Talk: September 20, 8:30-9:30am  
Parents are invited each quarter to learn about 
different topics! Please RSVP to Mrs. Howard. 
(See page 6 for more details!) 
 
Dismissal Times 
 

This year we are continuing our staggered dis-
missal to help reduce large crowds of students 
at parent pickup.  If you are a parent of a 
younger student, please plan to arrive earlier to 
be at the front of the line.  If you also have an 
older student, please wait for the later time.   
 

2:20 K/First (1:20 on Wednesdays) 
2:25 Second/Third (1:25 on Wednesdays) 
2:30 Fourth/Fifth (1:30 on Wednesdays) 
 
 
 

SAFETY FIRST 
Parents, volunteers, and other 
visitors are required to sign in at 
the office in Building 1 and get a 
name badge to wear before  pro-
ceeding to classrooms or other 
areas of our campus.  Before leaving, please 
sign out.  If you need to “drop off” some-
thing that your child has forgotten, please 
“drop it off” at the office in Building 1.  We 
will make sure your child gets the item in a 
timely manner.  We thank you for helping us 
preserve our precious class time  without un-
necessary interruptions and for helping us 
keep our campus safe! 

 
Sign 
In! 

 

LABOR DAY HOLIDAY 
There will NOT be school for students and               
teachers on Monday, September 5, 2022 in               
celebration of Labor Day. 
 
 
OPEN HOUSE  
Please mark your calendar for Thursday,                   
September 22 from 5:30-7:00. Details will be 
sent out about how to pre-register again, like 
families did for Meet the Teacher Day. 
 
Individual Pictures 
Individual pictures will be taken on September 
13, 2022.  These pictures will be used in our 
yearbook.  DonÕt forget to SMILE!   
 

Informed Students are Happy Students! 
Please make sure your child knows how they 
are getting home from school EVERY DAY,   
before they arrive at school in the morning.  
This will keep our phone lines open during 
the day and reduce interruptions to the 
classroom.  Thank you for your cooperation! 

Arrive Before 7:50 
This is a reminder that students should 
be at their classroom by 7:50  We have 
supervision on campus beginning at 

7:30, and the first bell rings at 7:40, for them 
to enter their classrooms.  Please leave home 
early enough so that you are not caught in 
traffic!  Thank you! 
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 Hello, Sweetwater Families! 
 
I am so excited to have joined Sweetwater Elementary School this school year! Since I have 
not had the opportunity to meet everyone yet, I wanted to take a moment to introduce myself. 
 
Originally from Buffalo, New York, I began my educational career as a paraprofessional 
supporting Students with Disabilities through the BOCES program. After a few years I 
desired my own classroom of students, so I moved to Daytona Beach to be closer to my family 
and began teaching English Language Arts and Intensive Reading at Mainland High School. 
While I enjoyed having a classroom and students of my own, I desired to make a larger impact 
on my school and community, and soon transitioned into the position of academic coach.  As an 
academic coach, I supported teachers not only in helping them maximize the effectiveness of 
their instructional practices, but also showing them how to increase literacy in their content 
areas, decrease disruptive behaviors, and analyze data to improve student achievement rates. 
After serving at Mainland for several years, I was asked to join the administrative team at 
Campbell Middle School and then went on to serving as Assistant Principal at Ormond Beach 
Elementary for the last five years.  
 
This past summer I had the opportunity to begin working with the teachers, administration, 
and staff of Sweetwater Elementary. IÕm so grateful to have joined such an amazing team of 
educators who not only love their students, school, and our community, but work tirelessly to 
provide students with a rigorous education while holding them to high character/self-
expectations through the Lifelong Guidelines. 
 
I have had a wonderful beginning of the school year and look forward to supporting all the 
great programs and events at Sweetwater. IÕm looking forward to getting to know each of our 
students, families, and to support you as we make this educational journey together. 
 
Best Regards, 

Mrs. Sarah Callahan 

Assistant Principal, Sweetwater Elementary School 

Please welcome Mrs. Callahan to our Sweetwater family! 



Please welcome these teachers to our Sweetwater family! 

Megan Buck, Kindergarten  
Ms. Buck previously taught at 
St. Peter's Catholic School and 
Orange City Elementary.  This 
is her fifth year teaching.  She 
enjoys going to the beach and 
exercising! 
 

Julia Herrick, Second 
Ms. Herrick recently moved 
here with her husband from 
the big state of Texas! Her 
favorite subjects to teach are 
reading and writing, and this is 
her 19th year of teach-
ing.  She has three children 
and loves spending time with 
her family.  She also enjoy 
walks on the beach, reading, 
gardening, and cooking.  
 

Valerie Tackney, Fourth 
Mrs. Tackney spent the last 4 
years teaching in Fort Myers, 
FL.  She previously taught for 
18 years at Horizon Elementary 
here in Port Orange, FL.   She 
has two children and enjoys 
spending her free time going to 
the beach and playing with her 
two grandbabies.   
 
Jessie Krammer, EBD 
This is Ms. KrammerÕs 9th year 
teaching in Volusia County! She 
has experience teaching 3rd and 
5th grade, being an ESOL Con-
tact, and doing Support facili-
tation for K-5. She is married 
with two children and a dog, 
Tantor. Her favorite pastimes 
include boating, swimming and 
reading! 
 
 
 
 

Megan Crabtree, Second 
Ms. Crabtree comes to us 
from Alabama, as a first-year 
teacher at Sweetwater! She 
loves spending time with            
family and relaxing on the 
beach. 
 
 

Julia LaBosco, Second  
Ms. LaBosco comes to us from 
Orange City Elementary, 
where she taught 3rd grade 
last year. This is her second-
year teaching. She was born 
and raised here in Port Or-
ange. She has 2 dogs and 
loves to travel.  

 
Andrea Kas, Fourth 
Mrs. Kas comes to us from 
North Carolina where she 
taught for 23 years. She 
has two grown sons whom 
she loves to spend time 
with. She also enjoys         
reading and the beach!  
 

Ed Meadows, P.E. 
Coach Meadows is originally 
from Volusia County and has 
taught here for over 26 years 
at Creekside and Silver Sands 
Middle Schools.  He is excited 
to join the Sweetwater               
team this year! 
 

Christina Kennedy, Speech  
Mrs. Kennedy comes to us 
from a private practice in 
Florida. She has 10 years of 
experience working with chil-
dren with speech and language 
exceptionalities. She has 3 
boys and 3 dogs, and loves the 
adventures that they bring! 
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Welcome back to school!  We hope that everyone had a 
healthy, active summer.  A few reminders for a successful year 
in P.E. are: 1. Please make sure your child wears sneakers to P.E.  
This is for their safety.  Sandals, Crocs, boots, etc. do not 
provide the necessary support and traction.  2.  Please make 
sure your child dresses appropriately for the weather.  It is 
very hot outside, so jeans and long sleeves are not the optimal 
P.E. attire until the cooler weather arrives.  3.  Encourage your 
child to drink plenty of water during the day and at lunch.  
Proper hydration is very important in this heat.  4.  If your child has an injury or illness that 
prevents them from participating in P.E., please send a written note so that we are aware.  If 
he/she doesnÕt have a note, then participation is expected. 

During studentsÕ first week of P.E., we discussed our P.E. expectations, rules, and 
consequences.  We have a lot of FUN while learning during our P.E. classes, but we are very 
mindful of studentsÕ safety and always expect students to display their best Sweetwater 
behavior.  Our consequences are as follows: 1. Warning 2. Time-out from the P.E. activity to 
reflect on what behavior needs to be corrected.  3. If a behavior isnÕt corrected after a 
warning and time out, your child will come home with a yellow P.E. note to be signed by a 
parent/guardian and returned the following day.  Please discuss with your child what is 
expected and acceptable behavior during P.E.  A student will not be allowed to participate in 
P.E. until we receive the signed note.  4. Office Referral   
We are looking forward to a fantastic year and greatly appreciate your support! 
Coach Cooney, Coach Meadows, and Coach K :) 

 





Welcome to our new and returning Pelicans! 
 
The school year is off to an amazing start, and we have lots of great events planned for this 
year. 
 
Joining our PTA is the easiest way to support our school.  You can purchase your PTA 
memberships and other Pelican swag online at Sweetwater.Memberhub.store.  Thank you to all 
who have already joined our PTA.  If you havenÕt done so; please do.  The first 3 classes to get 
100% membership, will earn a class treat. DonÕt forget to show your school spirit every Friday 
for Spirit Day. 
 
Kona Ice will begin Thursday September 1st.  They will be on campus every Thursday.  Kona Ice 
is $3 or you can pre-order bands at Sweetwater.Memeberhub.store. Thank you to all who 
support this program. 
 
Our first Spirit Night will be September 15th at GiuseppeÕs Pizza from open to close.  This is 
good for dine in, delivery or to go orders.  Just mention Sweetwater Elementary when you 
order and 20% of your bill will be donated back to the PTA.  ItÕs a great way to support our 
local sponsor and the school.  
 
Calling all local business: if you are interested in becoming a Sweetwater Elementary PTA 
sponsor or would like to get a banner on the fence, please email us at 
sweetwaterelementarypta@gmail.com or pick up a sponsorship packet from the front office 
for more information.  Thank you to those who have already committed to be a sponsor for 
the 2022-2023 school.  Your sponsorship is greatly appreciated. 
 
Donation Drive Fundraiser envelopes will be going out soon.  This is our first major event for 
the year.  The Donation Drive Fundraiser 100% funds the Teacher Mini Grant Program.  These 
are grants submitted by Sweetwater teachers for 
classroom needs.  In previous years, the Donation Drive has 
been able to fulfill grants for class book sets, computer 
learning programs, a piano, xylophones, classroom rugs, 
classroom organization and much more.   
 
Thank you for your support and looking forward to a great 
school year ahead! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lauren Peacock 
PTA President 













 

  

Please Support Our Business Partners! 


